
GLENDALE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT      

       

July 18, 2017 

 

ACTION REPORT NO. 1 
 
 

TO:  Board of Education 

 

FROM:  Winfred B. Roberson, Jr. Superintendent 

 

SUBMITTED BY: Stephen Dickinson, Chief Business and Financial Officer 

 

PREPARED BY:  Karineh Savarani, Director, Financial Services 

  Craig Larimer, Financial Analyst 

 

SUBJECT:  Final State Budget and 2017-18 Initial Budget Adjustments 
 

The Superintendent recommends that the Board of Education 

approve the District’s initial budget adjustments to reflect 

changes in the State’s Final Budget. 
 

The Final State Budget contains a few changes covering LCFF and the One-Time 

Discretionary Fund.  As a result, the District’s Adopted Budget will be adjusted to reflect some 

of these changes with Board of Education approval. 

 

Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF) 

 

The final 2017-18 State Budget remains the same as what was proposed at the Governor’s May 

Revise for the LCFF, bringing the total LCFF funding to $74.6 billion.  The “gap” toward the 

funding target changed to 43.19% from 43.79% at adoption.  The projected “gap” for 2018-19 

and 2019-20 changed from 71.53% to 66.12% and 73.51% to 64.92%, respectively.  The 

funded Average Daily Attendance (ADA) for 2016-17 changed to 25,147 from 25,170 at 

adoption.  The impact of GAP, COLA, and ADA changes to District Budget LCFF Total 

funding is as follows: 

 

     2016-17  2017-18  2018-19 2019-20 
 

Adopted Budget Funding $214.9 M $221.7 M $230.5 M $237.6 M 

Revised Funding  $214.7 M $221.6 M $229.9 M $236.8 M 

Change   $    0.2 M $    0.1 M $    0.6 M $    0.8 M  
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One-Time Discretionary Fund 
 

At the Budget Adoption, due to the uncertainty of receiving any One-Time Discretionary 

Funding, no revenue was budgeted in 2017-18 and the multi-year projection.  However, the 

State Budget was signed with a budget of $877 million in One-Time Discretionary Funding.  

This will generate a one-time additional revenue of approximately $3.6 million for GUSD 

which is part of the budget revisions.  Consistent with prior year proposals, the funds provided 

will offset outstanding mandate reimbursement claims.  It is important to remember that the 

One-Time Discretionary funds should not be used for ongoing expenditures. 

 

Budget Revisions 
 

Attachment A contains a recap of the revised, Multi-Year Budget Assumptions, and 

Attachment B lists the budget adjustment impact on the Unrestricted General Fund resulting 

from the Final State Budget provisions.  District administration recommends the Board of 

Education approve these adjustments to the District Budget. 






